
COVID Mitigation Requirements at Beyond the Stacks 2022 (subject to change) 

 

Proof of Vaccination or Negative Test and Matching ID 

Guests and volunteers at Beyond the Stacks must provide either proof of full vaccination against COVID 19 

completed at least two weeks prior to the event (2 dose regiment, booster not required at this time) or proof 

of a negative result for a COVID 19 test taken within 72 hours of the event start time of 6pm on April 23rd.  The 

COVID test must be administered by a medical professional and cannot be an at-home test administered by 

the attendee.  All attendees must provide matching proof of ID with their vaccination card or negative test 

result. 

Team One will provide rapid antigen tests for those who cannot provide proof of full vaccination or a negative 

test result taken within 72 hours.  Cost is $31.00.  Results are normally available within 15-20 minutes.  If you 

know in advance that you will be utilizing this service, please plan ahead and arrive early.  Doors will open at 

5:30pm; tests will be available from 5:30pm-7:30pm. 

You may also take a free COVID PCR test in advance at MOA testing sites (anchoragecovidtest.org) or a rapid 

test in advance at the Team One office, 5431 East 30th Ave., Anchorage,  Monday-Friday 8:30am-7:00pm and 

Saturday 9:00am-5:00pm.  Call Team One (907) 929-3900 to schedule a test; cost is $31.  Acceptable negative 

COVID test results must be from a test taken within 72 hours of the event start time of 6pm. 

Face Coverings 

Face masks that fully cover the nose and mouth are required for guests at all times at Beyond the Stacks, 

except when seated at your table.  If you do not have a mask, one will be provided for you.  All Beyond the 

Stacks volunteers and Marriott staff will be wearing masks. 

Physically Distanced Seating & Pre-Dinner Social Hour 

To allow for greater social distancing at dinner tables, the number of seated guests has been reduced from 

eight to six, seven if an Alaskan author host is included.  Dinner tables will also be situated farther apart than 

in the past.   

Appetizers will not be served during the pre-dinner social hour from 6:00pm-7:00pm.  Beverages will be 

available for purchase. 

Self-Assessment 

Please stay home if you have a fever or are experiencing COVID-like symptoms.   

Refunds 

Please notify Beyond the Stacks as soon as you realize that you cannot attend due to COVID issues.  

Notification received by 5:00pm on Wednesday, April 20th will receive a full refund.  Notification received after 

the above date/time will receive a partial refund.  Please call (907) 440-2547 or email to sglyle at gci.net. 

 


